Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Kimmer’s House, Elk River
July 12, 2014, 2:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:
President
Todd Riba
X
Fred Pawlek
X
Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Kimmer Robertson
X
Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn

Treasurer
Becky Hasslen
X
Cousin Steve

Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 

John Houston





Keith Knee
X

Total number of members attending:  19, Guests:  0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  2:10 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
President thanked Kimmer for having us at her house for the meeting.
Vice President thanked Kimmer for having us at her house and congratulations on her graduation. 
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Mary Berger made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and only read the motions that were made at the previous meeting. Keith Knee 2nd.  Motion Passed.
	


• Treasures report: 

Treasurer's Report - June 2014

For the Third Month Ending June 30, 2014

Presented at July 12th, 2014 Meeting: Kimmer Robertson's home, Big Lake, 2:00 pm

 

Started June with                                                                    
$3,376.56

 

Income:

Memberships - May                                                                                     
77.00

Advance ticket sales - Spring Run                                                              
140.00

Ticket sales - Spring Run                                                                        
49.00

Donation to the Chapter                                                                               13.00

Transfer from MC PAC fund to General fund                                      
22.53

Memberships - June                                                                                     81.00

Total:                                                                                                            382.53

 

Expenses:

1st class RN mailed to LC Rep - June                                                        
2.00

1/2 page in in the Road Noise - Spring Run                                          
45.50

Products                                                                                                      
127.50

BRC2 and CPMC courses                                                                     
800.00

2014 ABATE U food/supply allowance                                                    
150.00

Motorcycle PAC of MN - donations collected at ABATE U
     and 5% of ticket sales at Spring Run                                                    
33.48

Transfer to MRF fund - 5% of ticket sales at Spring Run                   
10.95

Spring Run - 50% split to State                                                                  
75.80

Total:                                                                                                            1,245.23

 

June Ending Balance                                                                                    $2,513.86

 

 

Earmarks

1/4 page ad in Road Noise - Gear Head Get Together                      
$35.00

Seed money for promotional idea                                                            
$150.00

Products donated to ABATE U Auction                                                  
$70.00

Website annual hosting fee (Aug 2014)                                                  
$39.95

State Rally Corn Feed                                                                                  $100.00

1/2 page ad in Road Noise - Fall Run                                                        
$45.50

Reimburse Chapter Rep - Hotel Rm @ BOD
     (1 remaining of 3 per year)                                                                     $80.00

2014 Member of the Year Membership - TBD                                     
$80.00

Products (up to $500)                                                                                   $341.50

2015 Grounded Hogs Party                                                                          $900.00

$1,841.95

 

 

Petty Cash:                                                                                                 
$40.20

MRF Donation Fund:                                                                                   $164.08

Motorcycle PAC of MN Donation Fund:                                                
$0.00

Chapter Gambling Fund:                                                                             
$423.99

Food Shelf Fund:                                                                                          $19.27

Toys for Tots Fund:                                                                                      $20.82

Buddy Bear Fund                                                                                          $17.00

Grand Total:                                                                                                  $3,199.22

 

Spendable:                                                                                                      $671.91

 

Spring Run Recap:

Total Tickets sold: 41 (34 advance tickets, 7 day of the run)

Riders that signed in: 22                

Riders that finished: 3

New Members: 0

Profit: $151.60 /2 = $75.80

Money raised for the MRF and Motorcycle PAC of Minnesota - $10.95/each

• Chapter Rep Report:  Mike is on vacation. Todd reported that the BOD is on July 20th. If you have anything for the board meeting please contact Todd.
Motion to accept Officer’s report as presented – Mike Berger made a motion to accept the reports, Kimmer seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

The committee is recommending to not have a fall run. Todd had some comments on the cost and logistics of our runs. Mike Berger made a motion to not have the fall run this year. Charm 2nd. Motion passed.
The committee is looking for different types of fundraisers. We have people looking into working the hot dog stand at Coborns, a pool and dart tourney that will incorporate our Toys for Tots fundraiser, a winery tour, a BBQ fundraiser or a chili feed. If you have other ideas contact Becky or bring them to the committee.

We are pursuing the dart tourney for this year.

Grounded Hogs – the committee recommended Menace again for the band. There was a suggestion to have a different type of music as a cover band before Menace starts. Ie: country, jazz or similar. Mack also suggested to inquire on Charles Fletchers band to do live karaoke. Fred Pawlek made a motion to contact Menace for the Grounded Hogs band and to look into a different type of music for a warm up band. Laura 2nd. Motion passed.

• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  No report available. Becky is asking Holly and Danita about the $500.00 earmarked for products. She will report back next meeting.
• State Rally (Jim K):  August 17th the wood will be hauled out to the rally grounds from Dave and Becky’s house. Dave and Mike J. are co-chairs for the corn feed. We have two tents for the corn feed which will be held at 3:00 pm on Saturday of the rally. We are scheduled to have our regular security and front gate shifts however, they are 3 hour shifts instead of four. Mike J. has the rally raffle tickets if you need some to sell. Keep pushing the sponsorships, we have a few so far but could use more. 
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  No report available. Todd said Mike E. is looking into a trailer for our area. Make sure you report any intervention you might be involved in.
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  July 30th is the bike show at Camp Friendship. If you have something that you would like to send to the editor of your local paper but may need help getting it down on paper, Mitch, Todd or Mike Berger would be happy to help you with that. 
• Website (Charm B):  Nothing at this time.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.
• Training and Education:  This position is still available. 
· Membership: Janelle has resigned. Dave Clifton has volunteered to help Todd with sending out the welcome letters to new members.  
Keith Knee made a motion to accept the committee reports. Mary seconded. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  Todd talked about how the MRF intervened to stop legislatures from lobbying other states on the helmet law. 
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): The next meeting is September 18th. They are finalizing the marketing campaign. The 2013 crash facts should be available.
• Legislative Report (Todd R): The failure to yield bill has acquired a few more supporters. There was a discussion on the Ernie Leideckers political fundraiser. There was a discussion on the profiling bill. Todd read a Minnesota motorcycle profiling statement. If you have been a victim of profiling, weather you are a member or not, try to get all the details and contact someone at the State to level so they can gather the information. There is a link to the forms that should be filled out on the Lake Chapter website.
Mike Berger made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Mary Berger seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

There are some ideas being kicked around for the MRF Ice Fishing contest. 
The S.W. District meeting will be September 21st at the Son’s clubhouse in Cokato. This still needs to be confirmed.

NEW BUSINESS:
Meeting of the Minds in September 25th – 28th. Contact Mike & Mary or Todd if you would like to do a group ride to Kansas City.
Try to make the bike show at Camp Friendship on July 30th.

Todd made a proposal to send an email to Lake Chapter members concerning the comp tickets we have for the rally. The first renewal or new memberships for Lake Chapter or the MRF that arrive in Todd’s mailbox will get a free rally ticket. Keith Knee made a motion to give four of the comp tickets to the first four Lake Chapter memberships that arrive in Todd’s mailbox. Mike Berger seconded. Motion passed.

Mary made a motion to give three of the comp tickets to the first MRF memberships that arrive in Todd’s mailbox. Keith seconded. Motion passed.
State Coordinator, Mack Backlund, attended our meeting. He noticed the creases in our American Flag. He thanked the Sargent at Arms for folding up the flag correctly. He congratulated Kimmer for graduating from college. He reminded us that A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota is all of us. Not just the State. There have been some good fundraisers, so we could contact other chapters for ideas. The new chapter, Up North, has 125 members. A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota was invited to the Hog Rally in Brainerd. There was a membership table and the group did pretty good. A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota will also have a presence at the Wheels of Thunder event. Mike Berger did an interview on Ktalk which helped to get the word out about A.B.A.T.E.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

July 30th, Ride In Bike Show at Camp Friendship, Annandale, leave Sturges Park in Buffalo at 5:30 pm
August 5th, Minnesota Day, Central City South Dakota
August 16th, Chapter Meeting, Delano Lanes, 3:00 pm
August 22nd – 24th, A.B.A.T.E. of MN State Rally, Litchfield
September 6th, Chapter Meeting, Madigan’s, Maple Lake, 3:00 pm
Mary Berger made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and only read the motions that were made at the previous meeting. Keith Knee 2nd.  Motion Passed.

Motion to accept Officer’s report as presented – Mike Berger made a motion to accept the reports, Kimmer seconded. Motion passed.

Mike Berger made a motion to not have the fall run this year. Charm 2nd. Motion passed.
Fred Pawlek made a motion to contact Menace for the Grounded Hogs band and to look into a different type of music for a warm up band. Laura 2nd. Motion passed.

Keith Knee made a motion to accept the committee reports. Mary seconded. Motion passed.

Mike Berger made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Mary Berger seconded. Motion passed.

Keith Knee made a motion to give four of the comp tickets to the first four Lake Chapter memberships that arrive in Todd’s mailbox. Mike Berger seconded. Motion passed.

Mary made a motion to give three of the comp tickets to the first MRF memberships that arrive in Todd’s mailbox. Keith seconded. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 3:20 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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